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North American Energy Standards Board

801 Travis, Suite 1675, Houston, Texas 77002

Phone:  (713) 356-0060, Fax:  (713) 356-0067, E-mail: naesb@naesb.org


Home Page: www.naesb.org

via email and posting

TO:
NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Members, NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR) Users, and Interested Industry Participants
FROM:
Caroline Trum, NAESB Deputy Director
RE:
Electric Industry Registry ER13001 Implementation Date
DATE:

April 27, 2015
Dear WEQ Members, NAESB EIR Users, and Interested Industry Participants:
NAESB is pleased to announce that the NAESB Electric Industry Registry (EIR) will accept the registration of pseudo-ties beginning June 9, 2015.  On this date, EIR users may begin registering pseudo-ties within the registry.  OATI, the registry system administrator, will update its registry technical documentation to provide more information to registry users on the pseudo-tie data object, and its entry, modifications, and approval.
As you may know, NERC Interchange Scheduling and Coordination (INT) Reliability Standard INT-004-3.1, Requirement R3 requires all existing and future pseudo-ties to be registered in the EIR.  In February 2014, NERC filed a petition with the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) in Docket No. RD14-4-000 requesting the approval of the revisions to the NERC INT Reliability Standard.  In response, the Commission issued a letter order on June 30, 2014 approving the proposed standard and implementation plan.  The effective date for NERC Reliability Standard INT-004-3.1 Requirement R3 is the first calendar day, two calendar quarters after the EIR can accept the registration of pseudo-ties.  If you have any questions regarding the effective date of this requirement, please contact NERC.
The NAESB managed EIR serves as the central repository for information utilized by the electric industry in electronic tagging.  In 2012, the NAESB EIR replaced the NERC Transmission System Information Networks (TSIN) as the industry registry tool.  OATI serves as the NAESB chosen system administrator for the EIR and manages the tool as OATI webRegistry.  
If you have any questions regarding the implementation of the new functionality within the registry, please contact the NAESB office.  Questions regarding the technical aspects of the new functionality should be directed to OATI.
Best Regards,

Caroline Trum
cc: Rae McQuade, President
EIR Enhancement Implementation Announcement – ER13001


